LEGAL NOTICE

PUBLIC HEARING
City of Oneida

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a PUBLIC HEARING will be held at 6:30 pm on Tuesday, January 3, 2023, in
Common Council Chambers, 109 N. Main Street, Oneida, NY on a proposed Local Law to amend Chapter
129 of the Code of the City of Oneida relative to Public Access to Records (Section 129-6, Subject Matter
List).

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the complete text of the Proposed Local Law may be viewed on the
City’s website www.oneidacityny.gov under Legal Notices and in the City Clerk’s lobby.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that any or all persons opposing said proposed Local Law may file a written
notice thereto, with the City Clerk before such hearing or attend said hearing at the time and place
specified.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that any persons with special needs should contact the City Clerk one
week prior to the hearing.

CITY OF ONEIDA

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW
A LOCAL LAW TO AMEND CHAPTER 129 OF THE ONEIDA CITY CODE

Be it enacted by the Common Council of the City of Oneida, that this local law amends Chapter
129 of the Oneida City Code, as follows:
SECTION 1. AUTHORITY.

This local law is enacted pursuant to the New York State Constitution and New York Municipal
Home Rule Law §10.

SECTION 2.

So that Section 129-6 of the Oneida City Code, titled “Subject matter list,” is hereby deleted in its
entirety.

SECTION 3. EFFECTIVE DATE.

This Local Law shall be effective upon filing with the office of the Secretary of State.

SANDRA LAPERA
CITY CLERK
December 21, 2022



